

LIESEL DREISBACH

STEPHEN REPASCH Vice Chair

JOHN DIACOGIANNIS
Treasurer

BECKY A. BRADLEY, AICP Executive Director

February 15, 2017

Mr. Michael P. Hanlon, City Clerk City of Allentown, PA 435 West Hamilton Street Allentown, PA 18101

Re: Street Vacation Request (South Jute Street)

Dear Mr. Hanlon,

The Lehigh Valley Planning Commission has reviewed the above-referenced street vacation request. Staff finds the request to be consistent with regional transportation improvement plans and policy. Accordingly, no additional comment is offered.

Thank you for the opportunity to review this proposal and please feel free to contact me with any additional questions.

Sincerely,

George Kinney, AICP

Transportation Planning Director

## MICHAEL P. HANLON

hanlon@allentowncity.org 435 West Hamilton Street Allentown, PA 18101 Phone: (610) 437-7539 Fax: (610) 437-7554



CITY CLERK

February 10, 2017

Craig Messinger Interim Director, Public Works City Hall, Allentown, PA 18101

Ed Pawlowski Mayor City Hall, Allentown, PA 18101

George Kinney Lehigh Valley Planning Commission 961 Marcon Boulevard Suite 310 Allentown, PA 18103-9397

To All:

The attached street vacation petition was received from the City of Allentown to vacate the following street:

## South Jute Street from West Montgomery Street to Cook Street

This petition is hereby referred to the City Engineer, the Planning Commission and the Lehigh Valley Planning Commission for review and recommendations.

Please submit your report to this office.

Micha & Haw

Very truly yours,

Michael P. Hanlon

City Clerk

Cc: Council

Oldrich Foucek, Chairman of the Planning Commission

Brian Borzak, Engineering Susan Ellis Wild, City Solicitor